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BY THE COMMISSION: 
  

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

 By Petition filed on March 7, 2006, the Communications 
Department (Department) of the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission (Commission) opened this docket to collect and review 
the 2005 Annual Reports required pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. 
§86-159 (2004 Cum. Supp.).  All interexchange carriers (IXCs) 
and competitive local exchange carriers (CLECs) who had not 
timely filed annual reports with the Commission were named as 
defendants.  Several defendants had complied with the filing 
requirement, stipulated with the Commission, paid appropriate 
fines and were previously dismissed from the docket.  On 
September 12, 2006, the Commission entered an order assessing 
fines and revoking the certificates of authority for several 
carriers who remained in the docket.   
 

However, the September 12, 2006 order gave Globalcom, Inc. 
until September 15, 2006 to comply with the filing requirements 
and reach a settlement with Commission staff.  The order further 
stated that should staff and Globalcom, Inc. fail to reach an 
agreement or should Globalcom, Inc. fail to file the required 
information by September 15, 2006, an order assessing a fine and 
revoking their authority will be entered.  Although, Globalcom, 
Inc. submitted financial information in compliance with the 
statute, it failed to reach a settlement with Commission staff 
regarding an appropriate fine. 
 
 Pursuant to the September 12, 2006 order, fines should be 
levied against Globalcom, Inc. consistent with the Commission 
approved fining schedule.  Furthermore, Globalcom, Inc.’s 
certificate of public convenience and necessity issued to the 
defendant shall be and is hereby revoked.  
 
 Finally, as Globalcom, Inc. was the final defendant in this 
docket, the docket should be closed. 
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O R D E R 
 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that fines be levied consistent with the Commission 
approved fining policy calculated as of the date of the hearing 
against Globalcom, Inc. 
 
 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the Certificate of Public 
Convenience and Necessity issued to Globalcom, Inc. shall be and 
is hereby revoked.   
 
 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that Globalcom, Inc. shall cease and 
desist providing service in the State of Nebraska within 60 days 
from the date of this order. Furthermore, said carrier shall 
give at least 30 days notice of discontinuance of service to its 
customers and reimburse said customers any charges associated 
with obtaining service from a different carrier. 
 
 IT IS FINALLY ORDERED that this docket be and is hereby 
closed. 
 
   MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 19th day of 
September, 2006. 
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